
Chairperson’s Report   

January 22, 2019 

Manhattan Community Board 1 



 
Chair Report – What’s Happening 
   

 

 

 

 

 Millennium High School Speed Bump – 1/10/19 DOT meeting 

 Rebalance Committee Assignments 
 Attendance is a major issue 
 May need adjustments – letter sent to every member 12/27/2018 
 New co-chairs – A New Generation of Leaders 

 Vera Sung – Personnel 
 Devin Chu – Transportation & Street Activity Permits 
 Wendy Chapman – Environmental Protection  
 Andrew Zelter – Waterfront Parks & Resiliency 

 Waterfront, Parks & Culture – Refined Mandate  

 Rikers Island Closing – Manhattan Detention Complex (MDC) 
 Neighborhood Advisory Council (NAC) - 1/16/19 
 CB1 Uniform Land Use Review Procedure (ULURP) 



 
Chair Report – What’s Happening 
   

 

 

 

 

 West side Ferry Service announcement 

 Charter Revision Task Force 

 Street Co-naming Working Group will launch 

 911 Memorial Museum - Free admission dates  

 NY Presbyterian - Lower Manhattan Charity Care 

 https://www.nyp.org/pay-my-bill-charity-care  

 Cornel Weill – All of Us Project 
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Chair Report – Priorities  

 

• Aligning & Tracking Budget Request for Results 
• Tracking Resolutions versus Results 
• Urban Fellow project will address 
• Budget Task Force or Committee Process 

•  Resiliency  
• Pushing the CB1 needs – Letters, resolutions and elected 

officials 
• Subcommittee versus standing committee  
• Environmental Protection  

• ULURP Actions 
• Manhattan Detention Complex 
• Governors Island South Island Redevelopment Plan 
• 137 Centre Street - DCTV 



 
Chair Report – Priorities  

 
• 2019 is the Year of the East side 

• Brooklyn Bridge Esplanade 

• Seaport Advisory Group 

• New Market Building 

• 250 Water Street Development (Howard Hughes Corporation) 

• Peck Slip Park 

• ??? 



 
Chair Report – West Side Ferry Service  



 
Chair Report – 2020 U.S. Decennial Census   

Mayor de Blasio speaks at a census event via Michael Appleton/Mayoral Photography Office 



 
Chair Report – Leadership Training 



 
Chair Report – Manhattan Youth Reaches Out 

From: Bob Townley info@manhattanyouth.org

Subject: Helping Federal Employees

Date: January 11, 2019 at 12:38 PM

To: anthony.notaro@gmail.com

Dear Parents, 
 
In light of the ongoing partial US government shut down, many
government employees have now been working for 21 days without pay.
We thank them for their service.
 
Manhattan Youth would like to do its part to pitch in and help those
affected in our community. If you, or someone you know, is a federal
employee in need of childcare from 3-6 pm, we can help. 

Beginning Monday, January 28th we will have a limited number of slots
available for children in grades K-5 and 6-8 for federal employees
reporting to work who can get their children to one of our after-school
sites. 

For more information or to reserve a slot, please contact:   

Moises Cordero Grades K-5 moises@manhattanyouth.org

Lenya Madison Grades 6-8 leyna@manhattanyouth.org

Please remember that you need to be a federal employee reporting to
work.  The sooner you contact us, the better. Our availability is limited.
 
In Solidarity,
 
Bob Townley
Founder and Executive Director
Manhattan Youth

Donate Today


